
 
 
 
 
 
  

 Mike DeWine, Governor 
Jenifer French, Chair 

 

180 East Broad Street (614) 466-3016  
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 www.PUCO.ohio.gov 

 
An equal opportunity employer and service provider 

Commissioners 
 

Lawrence K. Friedeman 
Dennis P. Deters 

Daniel R. Conway 
 

April 6, 2023 
 
 
 
Docketing Division 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus OH  43215 
 
 
RE:       In the Matter of the Application of PES Action Corporation for Certification as a 

Competitive Retail Electric Service Provider in Ohio, Case No. 19-1146-EL-AGG.  
 
 
Dear Docketing Division: 
 
Enclosed please find a Staff Recommendation in the Matter of the Application of PES 
Action Corporation for Certification as a Competitive Retail Electric Service Provider in 
Ohio, Case No. 19-1146-EL-AGG. 
  
 

  
________________________________              
Melissa Scarberry, Utility Specialist II 
Reliability and Service Analysis Division 
Service Monitoring and Enforcement Department 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
Melissa.Scarberry@puco.ohio.gov 
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Staff Review and Recommendation for 

PES Action Corporation 

Case No. 19-1146-EL-AGG 
 
On July 6, 2021, PES Action Corporation (PES or Applicant) filed an application with the 
Commission seeking to renew its certification as a competitive retail electric service (CRES) 
provider in Ohio.  The application was suspended on August 5, 2021 in order to give the 
Commission and Staff additional time.  Revisions to the application were filed on August 6, 
August 9, and October 28, 2021.  Even with these revisions, the application is still not 
compliant with the financial section.   

To date, there have been no additional revisions filed in this docket.  Staff attempted to 
contact the applicant via email using every contact email that is listed on the application on 
January 26, 2023, and again on March 21, 2023 with no response.  The application, as filed, 
does not include the necessary information required for approval.  At this time, Staff is 
recommending that this application be dismissed by the commission. 
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